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Parish Council Projects  
 Litter signs have been placed in the 2 village laybys in the hope of 

encouraging drivers using the laybys to take their litter home. 
 

 Buerton Parish still have a section of traditional Cheshire railings  
along the section of the road on entering the core of the Village. 
Part of the railings date back to the early 1900s and over a long 
period of time the railings have been repaired or replaced.  They are 
now in a bad state of repair and are in need of attention. We are 
looking at funding options from various sources.  This is a major 
project and may have to be tackled in smaller sections due to the 
poor state of the railings.  

 

Village News  

Buerton Community Playing 
Field  

A proposal has been made to the 
Parish Council for the use by a 
third party of a strip of land 
adjacent to the old school house.  

The Parish Council is mindful that 
it is the custodian of Buerton 
playing field and would not enter 
into any material change of use 
without proper consultation with 
the whole community.  There is a 
licence/covenant on the land and 
after due consideration of the 
proposal, it cannot find any 
material benefit for the Parish. 
Therefore, the proposal has been 
rejected. 

Please be reassured that the 
Parish Council takes its role as 
your representative very 
seriously and has not and would 
not seek to do anything that was 
not transparent to you, our 
community. 

 

Parish Council Meetings  – 2022 
Buerton Parish Council holds regular bimonthly meetings, in February, April, June, August, October and December on 
the first Thursday of the month. Venue is usually the meeting room at Hankelow Church. 
 
All agendas and minutes are pinned on the village noticeboard and displayed on Audlem Online on the 
Buerton Parish Council link.  A full list of Parish Councillors can also be found there. 
Any queries or subjects for Council consideration please contact any councillor or the clerk Buerton Parish Clerk  
Amanda Serif  - email buertonclerk@hotmail.co.uk 

Playground  

During 2021 PC Jarvis trained 8 
volunteers in the use of community 
speed watch cameras and procedures. 
The volunteers have so far up to 
December 2021 recorded 22 speeding 
vehicles. PC Jarvis suggested that the 
Parish Council might consider CSW 
or SID signs that could be placed on 
approach roads . The Parish Council 
agreed to look into the cost of these 
signs. If anyone would like to become 
a Community Speed Watch volunteer 
please contact Buerton Parish Clerk. 
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The Parish Council would like to 
appoint a playground caretaker  
for playground inspections, bin 
emptying, general maintenance of 
the playground equipment. 
Anyone interested?  

Please contact Buerton Parish 
Clerk. 

New goal posts & nets  are to be 
purchased & fitted in the coming 
months. 


